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AGROX (R)  I.F. Dual Purpose

Seed Treatment

Contains Diazinon and Captan

For the Control of Seed-Corn and Other Seed 
and Root Maggots, Seed Rots, Seedling 

Rots and Damping-Off Diseases.

WARNING              POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

CAUTION: Exposure to captan may produce long term health effects.
To minimize exposure, follow directions outlined on this label.

GUARANTEE: 
diazinon  15%
captan    30%

REGISTRATION NO. 08349 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENT: 10 kgs
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AGROX I.F. Dual Purpose Seed Treatment is a specially formulated
combination of diazinon for seed-corn maggot control, and captan
for the control of fungus diseases of seedlings.

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. Never handle material with bare
hands. Use rubber gloves; do not use leather or cloth gloves.
Avoid spilling on skin or clothing. Wash hands, face and arms
thoroughly after handling this product and before drinking,
eating or smoking. Do not breathe dust. When treating, augering
or handling treated seed, work in a well ventilated area, and
wear a suitable respirator, goggles and gloves. When handling or
applying, wear goggles and clothing that completely covers arms
and legs to minimize exposure. Change contaminated clothing daily
and wash thoroughly before re-use. Shower after use or at the end
of the work day. If an accident occurs, remove contaminated
clothing, and wash skin thoroughly with soap and water. Wash
clothing and gloves before re-use. Always work out of the wind
during mixing and loading operations. Keep unprotected persons
out of operating area or vicinity where there may be drift. Do
not contaminate food or feed or any body of water. Label all
unplanted treated seed: "Poisonous to man and animals. Do not use
for food or feed. Do not sell to oil mills. This seed has been
treated with captan and diazinon."

FIRST AID

In case of poisoning, call physician or a Poison Control Centre.
If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water. if in eyes,
flush with water for 15 minutes and get medical aid. If
swallowed, give the patient one to two glasses of water and
induce vomiting by inserting a finger down the throat. Continue
with water until vomit is clear. Patient should be lying down
with the head below the level of the feet. DO NOT TRY TO CAUSE
VOMITING IF THE PATIENT IS UNCONSCIOUS OR IN A CONVULSIVE STATE.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

Diazinon may cause cholinesterase inhibition. Atropine is
antidotal.

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBER

All hours, 1-800-228-5635, ext. 174 ONLY for health and
environmental information.

DISPOSAL

Thoroughly empty the contents of the container into the



application device. Make the empty container unsuitable for
further use. Dispose of the container in accordance with
provincial requirements. For information on the disposal of
unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the
provincial regulatory agency or the manufacturer.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Peas and Beans (all types including Lima, snap, field and
soybeans) Corn and Sugar Beets - 52 g/25 g of seed. Apply AGROX
I.F. Dual Purpose Seed Treatment as a dry application. 
For Slurry Machines - Mix 1.75 kg seed treatment per 10 L of
water. If machine applies more or less slurry, adjust the amount
of seed treatment so that amounts given above are applied to 25
kg of seed. 
For Hand Mixing - For every 25 kg of seed mix the given amount of
seed treatment with 300 mL of water. Keeping mixture agitated and
seed treatment in suspension in the water, pour over the seed and
mix until uniformly coated. Allow to dry before seeding or
bagging.

Potatoes - For the control of root maggots and disease, dip seed
pieces in suspension of 325 g of AGROX I.F. Dual Purpose Seed
Treatment per 100 L of water.

Onions and Radish - For the control of root maggots, apply 435 g
of AGROX I.F. Dual Purpose Seed Treatment per kilogram of seed.
Wet the seed with water containing 2% Methocel (methyl cellulose)
and then add seed treatment. Mix thoroughly until well coated.
Dry the seed before storing or planting.

NOTE: If the seed treatment increases the friction between seeds
sufficient to reduce the rate of delivery through a grain drill,
30 g of graphite per 25 kg of seed should be added as a drill
lubricant. Adjust the seed drill to give the required rate of
seed delivery with the treated seed.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offense under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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